Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: CS/EL

	Application No: 
	3/2015/0696/P

	Development Proposed:
	Erection of garage to existing dwelling at Damson Cottage, Garstang Road, Chipping

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council - No representations received.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A


	CONSULTATIONS: Additional Representations.

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Ribble Valley Core Strategy (Adopted Version)
Policy DMG1 – General Considerations.

Policy DMH5 – Residential and Curtilage Extensions.



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	The property now known as Damson Cottage is a bungalow situated at the entrance to the touring caravan site at Swinglehurst Lane, off the south side of Garstang Road, Chipping. The site is within the Forest of Bowland Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.  
The property, which is in the same ownership as the caravan site, was originally built as a holiday let under planning permission 3/2012/1099/P. however, permission has relatively recently been granted under reference 3/2014/1066/P for the variation of condition 3 of the original planning permission to allow the two bed holiday cottage to be used as a permanent dwelling with restricted occupation as a social low cost unit. 

Following that permission, the property is now occupied by the caravan site owner/manager and his family who satisfy the ‘social low cost’ criteria as they previously occupied the nearby property, 1 Swinglehurst Cottage, that is also subject to the same occupational criteria. 

This application seeks permission for a detached single garage in the side/rear garden of the property. Its proposed dimensions are 7m x 4.5m with an eaves height of 2.5m and a ridge height of 3.9m. Its front elevation would be stone; the other elevations would be rendered with stone quoins; and it would have a natural slate roof. 

The garage would be located between the dwelling and a storage/facilities building for the caravan site. In this location, and due to its relatively modest size and appropriate design and external materials, the garage would not, in my opinion, have any detrimental effects upon the appearance and character of the locality. 

The location of the garage is also such that it would not have any detrimental effects upon the amenities of any nearby residents; and the proposal has no highway safety implications. 

Overall, I can see no objections to this application.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 











This report needs to be read in conjunction with the Decision Notice.








